      				Albany PPG
Minutes of meeting held on Tuesday 1st October 2024

Present 
Mike Joyce, Jasmine Geake, Philip Bullivant, Dave Vizard, Christopher Graham Gibson, Dr C Thomas, Dr V Taylor-St Ruth
Apologies
Sam Scott, Pat Sharp, Yeoline Carpenter

1) Mike Joyce welcomed everyone to the meeting and stated that after 15 years as Chair he was standing down. The group thanked him for all his work and dedication he brought to the role.

Mike said a new chair of the PPG should be elected. Dave Vizard was nominated and following a unanimous vote was duly elected as Chair of the PPG.

Mike then said he would leave the meeting and handed over duties to Dave Vizard. 

Mike said he would continue to attend future meetings as an ordinary member of the group.

2) Practice updates
a) Social Prescribing
Hannah Dunn has now left Albany Surgery. Her work has now been transferred back to GPs to manage. Albany will link with other practices in PCN, Kings Care and Joey Milburn to provide support. The nominated GP for each patient will oversee the process to ensure continuity.
b) Reception
An ongoing challenge with the lowest staffing level currently. Becky is co ordinating training of new Reception team members.
c) Telephone
Waiting times too long. Number of incoming calls had not dropped since the introduction of SystmConnect.
Phil Bullivant asked whether a phoneline option could be made available for patients requiring a quick response to avoid long waiting times.
Albany’s use of text messaging should be reviewed. This may reduce calls from patients who sometimes receive ambiguous messages and need to ring in to get further explanation. Texts sent on a Friday can lead to worry over the weekend for patients until they can contact the Surgery on a Monday. Also some duplicate and contradictory messages sent ref Superdrug Pharmacy.
d) Appointments
SystmConnect views expressed that it is working well for patients, with most getting a very quick response once forms had been completed.
A duty Doctor and allocated Receptionist work as a team to process enquiries.
It was suggested that for privacy could a separate area be provided in Reception area for completion on SystmConnect enquiries eg screened area?
Jasmine Geake stated that some people find using the system difficult and also pointed out that some patients do not have access to IT.
e) Newsletter
Dave Vizard reported that production of monthly newsletters was going well.
Information was provided by surgery. To aid publication once written it was suggested to send copy to Jenna Ray. It would be good to inform Dave when newsletter has been published. A copy should be published concurrently on Facebook page.
3) Practice Reports
a)  Staff changes
Dr Bone and Dr Mota are leaving or have left the Practice.	
Dr Nutt will take over Dr Mota’s patient list. Lauren Tolley (Paramedic) her hours have been increased.
An advert has been placed for a new GP post.
b)  Practice website
 Some updating of site needed. Practices in the PCN are looking to work together to update websites. 
Practice Leaflet needs some updating.
Key messages which surgery would like to get over needs to be coordinated through newsletter, Facebook  and in key notices around surgery eg a lift entry points and by signing in screen.
Phil Bullivant offered to ensure information on Albany Surgery would appear on Council websites, given proposed increase in population.
c)  Friends and Family Test – nothing to update
d)  Clinics update
Flu/ Covid clinics taking place on 12th and 19th October. They are oversubscribed with waiting lists being kept. Further clinics will be announced.
Dave Vizard asked if PPG group members could let him know via his email    (dave@behaviourmatters.com) if they are available to help. He will then forward this information to the Practice.
e)  Ongoing challenges facing the Practice
  Dr Taylor-St Ruth and Dr Thomas updated members on challenges the Practice faced and outlined BMA advice and guidance on ensuring Albany delivers safe practice within  the financial constraints faced to enable PPG members to share with patients.
Building lease challenge
High cost of 30 year lease which has thirteen and a half years to run.
Ventilation expensive to run and also noisy. Under floor heating and ventilation work against each other and increase costs.
Meeting with Integrated Care Board (ICB) on 3/10/24 over this serious issue.
Phil Bullivant will raise issues separately with ICB, Dr Thomas to email him key points.
Protection for Partners required. A move to Limited Partnership would help although difficult to achieve.
Collective Actions
The Local Medical Committee has raised key issues. They have agreed collective action which will not affect patients.
Dr Taylor St-Ruth will provide Powerpoint slides she produced for Practice staff. She will forward these to Dave Vizard who will forward these to PPG members. 
Some key areas of action:
· Not signing up to data sharing
· IT data not inputting data to this
· Safe Working Guidance every Practice working towards 25 contacts a day for each GP (by phone and face to face) Escalation plan being developed for days of high demand. 
· To keep to this target SystmConnect will need to be turned off on days of peak demand. Message on system and Facebook to highlight closure.
f) Pro bono work for secondary care, the Practice will serve notice that it will not continue. Practice is not funded or insured for this work. E.g. 
· PSA blood test monitoring
·  antipsychotic medicines provision
·  eating disorder work
·  Consultants and hospitals getting surgeries to provide prescriptions and to refer patients to other Consultants relating to their treatment at hospital when they should do this
· remove from hospital bloods service.

4) AOB
CQC inspection is likely to be imminent. PPG group asked to support process as previously.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 12.30pm

Date of next meeting  10.30am Tuesday 21st January 2025
